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Weaverham Parish Council
Environment Committee
Minutes of Meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre on Wednesday 13th June 2018 at 7.15pm
PRESENT:  
Cllrs Edwards (Chairman), Budden (Vice-Chair), Oates, Reynolds, Freeman, Wilkinson, J Bland, Moss and Lasseter.
IN ATTENDANCE:
Mrs K Harding, Clerk
E1.
Public Forum – No members of the public were present
E2.
Apologies – None
E3.
Election of Chairman – Cllr Gillian Edwards was appointed Chairman.

E4.
Election of Vice Chairman – Cllr Michelle Budden was appointed Vice-Chairman.

E5.
Declarations of interest – None
E6.
Minutes of meeting held on 11th April 2018 were approved.

Cllr J Bland left the meeting

E7.
Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting of 11th April 2018 not dealt with elsewhere on this agenda:

E7.1
Annual Village Ward Walk – Clerk to write to FD, JB and representative from Weaver Vale Housing Trust to see if they can meet in July 2018 to do walks around the Wards.
E8.
Dates of future meetings were agreed with the following amendments:

E8.1
The 10th October 2018 is moved to the 3rd October 2018 and a special meeting be held on 31st October 2018 to ensure all arrangements are in place for the bonfire.
E9.
Bonfire arrangements:
E9.1
It was agreed that the Clerk bring to the September meeting a schedule of costings, outstanding work, updated risk assessment etc.
E10.
Christmas Lights Switch-on arrangements:
E10.1
It was agreed that the Christmas Light Switch-on would be on Friday 30th November 2018 and that no fencing would surround the trees.

E11.
Quotes re maintenance contract:

E11.1
Cllr Budden informed the committee that she had started work on the spreadsheet but she needed to update it.
E12.
Remembrance Sunday Civic Service 2018:

E12.1
It was agreed that Councillors would need to be aware of what the present organiser did so that there would be a smooth transition next year if the Council needed to organise the event.  Cllrs Wilkinson, Edwards and Freeman stated they were all involved with the church and so would try and find out what the current procedure/who the current contacts were.
E12.2
It was noted that Memorial Orchard on Northwich Road have organised an event to mark the 100th anniversary of WWI ending on Thursday 15th November 2018 @ Thorn Wood at 11am.
E13.
Noise level from Circus:
E13.1
It was agreed that the Parish Clerk would send a letter to the residents via Mrs J Chrimes to apologise for the disturbance caused by the Circus and to let them know that the Clerk/Councillor will discuss the noise levels with future organisers.
Cllr P Wilkinson left the meeting

E14.
Progress re state of Northwich Road shops:
E14.1
It was noted that the siting of a dead rat had been reported to Environmental Health.  It was also noted that it was still there after 4 days.

Update:  Answer from Environmental Health - It is on private land and therefore Environmental Health will not remove it unless they are paid £25.  The alternative is for someone to pick it up and put it in the domestic bin for the bin men to take.
E15.
Village Improvement Plan:

E15.1 
It was agreed to ask the contractor to reinstate the VRBC stone in a suitable place within the grass verge on the High Street, at their expense.

E15.2
It was agreed for the Clerk to email JB to find out whether he would have to be consulted before the stone is reinstated.

E15.3
It was agreed to write to the contractor to remove the stumps that have been left after the trees had been cut down, on High Street,  and replace them with new ones, at their expense.


E15.4
It was noted that JB had been chased re providing costings for Rowan Road.


E15.5
It was agreed to hold a public meeting in September 2018 to ask Weaverham residents what 

 Village improvements they wanted doing.

E15.6
It was agreed that Cllr John Freeman would write an article to invite the residents to the meeting and for the article to be circulated with the Weaverham News in August 2018 and maybe put in the Northwich Guardian.

Cllr J Bland returned to the meeting.

E16.
Footpath from Wallerscote Road to Keepers Lane:

E16.1
It was agreed that further information was needed before a decision could be made about the footpath.
E17.
Any other business:
E17.1
The issue of whether AOB was needed was discussed but no decision taken as to whether it should be taken out or remain.
E17.2
It was noted that the grass on the verges on Withens Lane had not been cut and it was agreed to ask MCGM what they would advise re this area.

E18.
Date of next meeting – Wednesday, 5th September 2018 @ 7.15pm









Meeting closed 8.30pm
